
- 4 -

We have not only called for i.rcr
gress on the world stage, we have also
served notice of our intention to be-
gin talks with our neighbour and Fre-
doninant trading partner, the United
States, about ways to reduce or elimi-
nate the barriers that still exist be-
tween us . We believe this step could
do more than serve the particular in-
terests of Canada and the U .S . We be-
lieve it could also set a positive ex-
ample for the other trading nations of
the world . It is our haFe that the
initiative we are taking with the
United States will hasten, rather than
impede, a wider and rvre general eas-
ing of trade barriers .

In your own arrangement of "Closer
Econonic Relations" with New Zealand
there may be wrinkles we should con-
sider as we begin discussions with the
United States . Pie know how it works
on paper, of course, but the ins and
outs of practice might have relevance
for us . I hope that corporate execu-
tives I meet in Australia will give me
the benefit of their personal exprri-
ence with the C .E.R . '

Two possible ways of ex panding our
trade -- with each other and with the
world - were discussed last March by
Prime Ministers Hawke and MulrDoney .
We should give them serious c•Dnsidera-
tion . one is the exchange of techno-
l, )gy, the other the establishment of
joint ventures . Both would help us
respond to the new trading environnent
in the world .

those of you who f)llaa Canadian af-
fairs will know that our CbvernTent
this year created Investment Canada,
an agency designed to encourage for-
eign investment . Another option would
be to license a Canadian firm to pro-
duce your Frjduct there. In either
case a Canadian centre of production
could be a great source of strength in
servici ►xj your markets in the United
States as well as in Canada .

Canada is Presenting a freer busi-
ness envir~)rment in other ways, as
well . The changes we have made in the
National Energy Policy are very impor-
tant. I would draw your attention to
the new energy accord between the fed-
eral governnent and the provinces of
British Columbia, Alberta and Saskat-
chewan . This Wbstern Accord frees the
forces of the marketplace . It pro-
vides a fairer fiscal regime for the
industry and invites participation by
foreign c:n+panies .

TUrnin3 the proposition around, Ca-
nadians have long recognized that Aus-
tralia is a good place to invest . You
are the fifth largest recipient of Ca-
nadian foreign investment . Australia
might also be a good location from
which Canadians could tackle other
markets in the Pacific . I would urge
Canadian ccmpanies to give careful
consideration to forming joint ven-
tures with Australian firms . The good
relationship we have in traditional
trade is the best basis from which to
examine new undertakings such as joint
ventures .

I w~,,uld urge Canadian and Australi-
an business executives to look for new
ways they can collaborate . For want
of a better term, the expression
"industrial cooperation" has c--Tne to
be applied to al l these new forms of
international business beyond the
traditional txuying and selling of
g~zis .

For some of you, investment in
Canada may •i)f fer benef i t . Indeed ,

The statenent by the two Prime Min-
isters in March and the seminar this
morning all have been intended to
stimulate you to think of new ways of
doing business with Canada . I have a
specific example of firms that show
this flexibility, but I can't tell y ou
much about it because the conpanies
involved are in the final stage of ne-
gotiations this week . This much I can
tell you, however . The Canadian firm


